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 October 2017 

 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENT 

As I look around and see the leaves turning color and even falling in some cases, I think about 

the change of seasons and the busy year ahead!  We are so fortunate to have such an active 

organization that does so much for the citizens of Brown County.  Ladies, you have stepped up 

to the plate so often to help - I know our success will continue and the community will again 

profit from all of your efforts.  

 

Your involvement and interest was so evident at our September membership meeting at Rock 

Garden.  We had a wonderful turnout at the luncheon and it was just a pleasure to hear about all 

the community service projects and upcoming fundraising events that will enable us to raise 

another generous sum of money to give to those who need our support.  It seems every year 

there are new ideas and projects that are so heartwarming.  It makes me feel very proud to be 

part of the BCCWC! 

 

I challenge every member to get involved in at least one aspect of the club’s activities this year.  

Remember – if everyone does a little, no one has to do a lot! 

 

 

 

 

 

Helene Rosner, President 2017-18   

 

 

PHOTOGRAPH/DIGITAL IMAGE POLICY 

Members of BCCWC will participate in events which are open to all membership 

and/or the  

public.  Activities at these events may be photographed, documented or otherwise 

recorded for historical and promotional purposes.  The use of any recorded image shall be lim-

ited to promotion or publication of the club and the club’s mission.  Any member who wishes 

not to have images published must provide notice to the club in writing of their 

desire not to have such images used.  
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MEMBERSHIP 

 

The membership committee welcomed 4 new members in September:  

Florence Garland Weinhold, Arlene Mathias, Judy Janssen, and Nancy 

Lucas.  Our current membership is now 259. 

At the next meeting, please make sure your Emergency Contact Information on 

the back of your name tag is up to date. 

Kathy Belschner (660-2705)belschnerk@yahoo.com 

                                        Betty Jensen (770-6642) bej59@yahoo.com Membership Co-Directors 

 

 

MEETINGS REMINDER 

 

In September, 128 people attended the Kick-off luncheon at Rock Garden.  Attendees enjoyed 

the performance by Steve Schultz with music from his Las Vegas Review – Solid Gold.  

 

Wednesday, October 18 

De Pere community Center – 600 Grant St., West De Pere 

Social: 12:15   Program : 1:00    Meeting: 1:30  

Program:  Neil, from the NEW Zoo, will present information about the  

master plan and vision for the NEW zoo and Adventure Park 

 

   Please be sure to check the November newsletter for the registration form             

        for the December 13 Christmas Luncheon at Oneida Country Club! 
         

         *** Reminder: Lois Mauermann will park at the front door to collect for Food Pantry Drive *** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Draw names from the Giving Tree for Christmas Families 

            Judy Rankin, Darlene Rohm, Jean Brosteau, Co-Chairs 

Bring finished items for One Stitch at a Time 

                                           Jean Allgeyer, Pat Hearden, Co-Chairs 

Food Pantry Drive please bring a donation of non-perishable 

food items to benefit Grace Lutheran Food Pantry 

                                                                    Lois Mauermann, Chair 

mailto:belschnerk@yahoo.com
mailto:bej59@yahoo.com
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         BCCWC BIRTHDAY PARTY 

 

 

 

 

 
BCCWC, THE SECOND YEAR  

By Lynette Van Den Heuvel, Kathy Heyroth, Gloria La Violette 

The second year for BCCWC was 2009-2010.  Our membership was 179. 

BCCWC purchased a brick placed just before the entrance door 

second floor at De Pere Community Center.  In fall, several mem-

bers attended the Einstein Auction and purchased the butterfly 

that was placed at the Kress Library garden in spring of 2010.  Also 

at that time, two plaques were installed: one for the butterfly and 

one for BCCWC’s garden upkeep efforts.  The monthly newsletter 

printed its first issue in 

November 2009.  We had 

our usual luncheons, 

monthly meetings and a 

yearly directory.  A very 

fun luncheon was held in 

the spring of 2010 when we all wore hats and gave 

prizes for them 

We did incorporate a fundraiser at this luncheon that 

profited the club $916.  Another big fundraiser in the 

early years was the assembling of our very own submitted recipes and printing them as a 

BCCWC Cookbook that sold 660 copies.  We continued with all the fundraisers that originated in 

our first year.  This enabled us to give away $20,434 total for 2009-2010.   

Our Community Service Projects included St. John’s Meals for the Homeless.  We had our first 

food pantry collection in October 2009.  We did a Valentine Day 

Lunch for Fort Howard Apartments, our first luncheon for the 

seniors.  BCCWC volunteers helped with LZ Lambeau weekend of 

May 21-23, 2010 honoring Vietnam War Veterans.      

Planned bus trips brought us to Rawhide Boy’s Ranch, Paine Art 

Center “A Nutcracker Christmas”, Fireside Theatre and a Wis-

consin Band Concert in Madison.   

We had fun with the Fellowship “Girls Night Out” at Fox River Pub and Grazies and LaVerne & 

Shirley Bowling.  Finally, we visited Fox River Pub one more time to celebrate the end of our 

Second Year.   

********** 
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COMMUNITY SERVICE  

BUILDING QUILTS FOR HABITAT FOR HUMANITY 

For those interested and wanting more details about this project, a meeting will be held at the 

Polo Point Clubhouse located at 850 Desoto Circle, Hobart (near Thornberry Creek) on 

Tuesday, October 3 at 9:00 AM.                         

                                                                                          

 

           

                .                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

 

 

We would love to have you join us at our upcoming meeting - refreshments will be served. 

Mary Schrickel (609-4651) mary_habitat@hotmail.com 

Gina Reinardy (664-6501) gina.reinardy@gmail.com, Co-Chairs 

 

 

 

FOOD PANTRY DRIVE 

Grace Lutheran Food Pantry located on South Madison Street in Green Bay will be the recipient 

of the October 18 food drive.  The Pantry serves over 700 people per month and is open twice 

per week.  Please consider donating healthy food items such as: 

 Protein Foods – Nuts, canned seafood & poultry 

 Fruit – Packed in juice, dried & sauced                                   

 Soups – Low sodium with protein & vegetables 

 Whole-Grain – Pasta and cereal                                    

 Vegetables – Colorful, canned 

We will be parked near the front door to accept your donations.  Monetary donations are also 

welcome.  Thank you for your generosity. 

                 Lois Mauermann (497-1354) LMauermann@new.rr.com, Chair 

Habitat ’s 105th  Dedication.  

Carol DeGrand presents her beautiful quilt  

to the Hamar family on September 14  

 

              What will we discuss? 

*Making a simple lap-sized quilt for a new 

      Habitat for Humanity family, including the procedure  

      for having your project bound and presenting it at a 

      home dedication.  

*Sharing new house quilt patterns and using BCCWC's  

      tax exemption number when purchasing materials. 

*Beautiful donated quilt kits - Who finishes them and  

      suggestions for what to do with them when they are  

      completed. 

*Ideas for finding a machine quilter – for the past two  

      years, we were blessed by an anonymous person  

      machine quilting our quilts at no cost. Unfortunately,  

      she is no longer able to do machine quilting. 

*How to accumulate BCCWC volunteer hours by quilting,   

      attending meetings, fabric shopping, and quilt planning. 

https://maps.google.com/?q=850+Desoto+Circle,+Hobart&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:mary_habitat@hotmail.com
mailto:gina.reinardy@gmail.com
mailto:LMauermann@new.rr.com
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PET THERAPY 

Pet Therapy provides a way for visitors to bring smiles to the faces of 

many who look forward to seeing a dog.  Pets Stella, 

Izzy and Louis just love to see all the smiles!  On 

August 14 they were at Allouez Parkside and on Au-

gust 15 they were at a new location, Brookside in 

Howard.  They had so much fun!  Join us if you can.  

Our next visit is at: 

  Bornemann’s North 

    1866 Brooks St 

              Thursday, October 19, 10:30 AM 

                                 

                                                          Julie Salemi (621-3954) & Carol Lom (503-0015), Co-Chairs 

 

ONE STITCH AT A TIME 

A big "Thank You" to all of you who have donated yarn and blankets over 

the past few months.  Our big collection will be at the October 18 meeting 

so please be generous.  We love knit, crocheted, hand tied or purchased 

items in any size or color.  There are so many needy families and they are 

so very grateful when they receive our donations.  We can pick up if you 

cannot attend the meeting.  Happy fall! 

                                              Pat Hearden (432-5871 or 217-3824)   

                                                                                            Jean Allgeyer (639-2980), Co-Chairs 

 

CHRISTMAS TREE JUBILEE 

Many thanks to all the ladies who signed up to make decorations, offer sugges-

tions and help trim the Christmas tree for Connect Inc.  For any ladies who did-

n't make it to the fall luncheon and want to be on the committee, please contact 

the committee Co-Chairs.  Meeting dates will be set up to start the project and 

those who signed up or would like to sign up will be contacted.  New members, 

please feel free to get involved with this venture.  Our theme will be “An Old-

Fashioned Christmas” and your input and participation will be appreciated.  If an-

yone in the club has some old fashioned decorations that are not being used, we would appreci-

ate the donation.  Old fashioned items would be: bubble lights, popcorn garland (artificial), tree 

top angel or any similar suggestions in that venue.  Thank you for any help you can give for this 

project.  The event will take place at Vandervest Harley-Davidson Olde 41 on November 21, 

2017.  

                                                                            Margy Hamilton (367-4040)moogy1@yahoo.com 

                                                                  Pat Hickey (499-2325) knitterpat@aol.com, Co-Chairs 

Bring your well-mannered           

dog to share!    
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KRESS LIBRARY GARDEN 

Gardening at Kress Library Garden will shortly come to an end for the 2017 growing season.  

Wednesday, October 4 will be the final time we will garden this year.  We will 

meet at 8:00 AM for about 2 hours to put the garden to bed for the season.  

The very hot weather we experienced recently has taken extra effort to keep 

plants watered.  The cooler weather we are now experiencing will help the gar-

den though the fall and prepare it for winter.  Though we have been small in 

numbers, volunteering at the garden, we have made/kept it a beautiful show 

place for the community to enjoy.  Please stop in to enjoy it too. 

 

Anyone is welcome to join for whatever time you can give on October 4 and then, if possible, 

join us for a treat and fellowship at a local restaurant. 

 

Mae Rohde, Chair (336-3092 or 370-0285) rohmh7@gmail.com 
 

SPECIAL SPACES TEAM 

The Special Spaces project is just a few weeks away!  The bedroom “re-

do” will take place Friday, October 27 and Saturday, October 28.  

There will still be opportunities to sign up to volunteer your time and tal-

ents at the October meeting.  Monetary donations to go toward furnish-

ings for the bedroom are always appreciated.  Please consider taking time 

to stop by for the “reveal” of the bedroom on Saturday around 4:30 PM.  The address (East De 

Pere) will be available at the Special Spaces table at the October meeting.  All BCCWC members 

are encouraged to attend!  With questions, call or email:                                         

                                                                    Kathy Aicher, Chair(465-1600) kaicher@new.rr.com  

 

 

HOUSE OF HOPE - BIRTHDAY CAKE for Children 

Our new program this year provides BCCWC mem-

bers an opportunity to create birthday cakes and 

cupcakes for children who are celebrating a 

birthday (and other residents at the Shelter) on 

the third Wednesday of every month.  Thank you 

for donating your time and decorating talent to  

make this happen with chocolate cake and pretty cupcakes!   

                         Thanks to you, the big hearted BCCWC members !  

Kay Barlament, Chair (499-7946) kay.barlament@gmail.com 

 
 

mailto:rohmh7@gmail.com
mailto:kaicher@new.rr.com
mailto:kay.barlament@gmail.com
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COATS FOR KIDS -  NOVEMBER 10 & 11, 2017 

                                    Location:  KROC CENTER 1315 LIME KILN ROAD 

BCCWC involvement with Coats for Kids  includes opportunities to:  

¶ Sort and Hang Coats - Friday, November 10 

¶ Distribution Day - Direct Clients to correct size and help with coat selection  

                                  Saturday, November 11  

The Kroc Center is asking us to sign up with: 

¶ Name and Phone Number  

¶ Contact person - Name and Phone Number                                              

We will have sign-up sheets again at the October Meeting .  

Coat Donation : 

Drop-off sites for new coats: 

¶ WBAY      KROC CENTER 

¶ Salvation Army--- 626 Union Ct 

¶ Papa Murphys Pizza 

¶ Fox Credit Union      JC Penney's        WPS       Proko-Wall Funeral Home 

Drop-off sites for gently used coats: 

¶ Lindeman's Cleaning 

¶ Royal Cleaners  

¶ Martinizing Cleaners 

Thanks to everyone who signed up in September to volunteer for this worthy cause.  

Elaine Pogorelc, Chair (494-7598) 

 
 

FORT HOWARD SENIOR LUNCHEONS 

Let’s put smiles on seniors’ faces! Please join us for our an-

nual fall luncheon for seniors, “Soup, Salad and Seniors” at 

Fort Howard Apartments. 

BCCWC members will provide a luncheon buffet at Fort Howard 

Apartments for seniors residents on Thursday, October 12.  

Fort Howard Apartments is located at 141 N. Chestnut Ave, 

Green Bay.  Volunteers are encouraged to carpool or be dropped 

off since there is limited parking, and most of it is metered 

parking. We will be serving soups, salads, buns and desserts.  The drop-off time for the food 

items is 11:00 AM, and we will begin to serve at 12:00 PM.  We are still in need of a main soup.  

Thank you to all who have volunteered in the past as well as for this event.  For additional in-

formation or to sign up, please contact one of the Co-Chairs:                            

                                        

                                                           Sherry Campbell (920-680-0778) sherrysuej@new.rr.com  

Cathy Green  (920-676-4665) cgreen1171@new.rr.com, Co-Chairs                                             

 

https://maps.google.com/?q=1315+LIME+KILN+ROAD&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:sherrysuej@new.rr.com
mailto:cgreen1171@new.rr.com
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CHRISTMAS FAMILY PROJECT 

This is a reminder that our Giving Tree will be at the October meeting 

with ornaments that have the gifts listed that were selected by our fami-

lies.  We are happy to announce that two members have each submitted a 

family this year!  

Please help this project succeed by selecting an ornament, buying the gift 

and returning it wrapped at the November meeting.  Please also have the 

ornament attached to the gift.  If it is a more costly gift, ask friends to 

go in on it with you.  The success of this project always depends on the 

generosity of our members.  And our members have never disappointed anyone!  

See you all at the October meeting.  

Judy Rankin (425-4275) judyrankin2000@hotmail.com  

Jeannie Brosteau (632-7516) gbrosteau@gmail.com   

Darlene Rohm (739-5296) darlenehh@yahoo.com, Co-Chairs 

 

 

CHRISTMAS TOY DISTRIBUTION ~ SALVATION ARMY 

 

BCCWC will be assisting parents with selecting Christmas presents for their 

children on December 20 and 21 at ShopKo Hall.  What a very rewarding 

volunteer opportunity!  There will be a sign-up sheet at the October meeting.  

Select a time slot that fits your schedule. 

The dates of December 20 & 21 are a change from what appears it the BCCWC Directory – 

Please make the change in your Directory. 

Sharon Hartmann (437-4407) 

Sue Goltz (406-2605), Co-Chairs 

 

 

WELLSPRING - "Heads Up for Wellspring's January Collection!" 

Just a reminder that we will be collecting women's underwear (larger sizes) at the October and 

November meetings for Wellspring, a non-profit daytime center in down-

town Green Bay that provides resources to women in need.  We will have a 

table at the October and November meetings for donations.  We will also 

be collecting hygiene products (regular size shampoo and conditioners) and 

socks, as well as underwear for the Wellspring January collection. 

If you are interested in volunteering at Wellspring, please contact the director, Angela 

Cheslock at (857-9587) angelacheslock@lsswis.org.  Any questions, call: 

 

                                                                          Susan Regnier (499-8897) skr1176@hotmail.com  

                                                 Kathy De Broux (660-7921) debrouxkathy@new.rr.com, Co-Chairs 

 

mailto:judyrankin2000@hotmail.com
mailto:gbrosteau@gmail.com
mailto:darlenehh@yahoo.com
mailto:(857-9587
mailto:angelacheslock@lsswis.org
mailto:(499-8897
mailto:skr1176@hotmail.com
mailto:debrouxkathy@new.rr.com
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St. JOHN’S HOMELESS SHELTER 

Thank you to everyone who has volunteered to bring food Thursday, November 2. 

We still need several items:   

¶ 2 large lasagnas 

¶ 2 large salads and a 2 bottles of     dressing; 

¶ 3 large vegetables; 

¶ 10 loaves of garlic bread;  

¶ sugarless jello with fruit;  

¶ 2 gallons of milk  

¶ 2 gallons of juice.   

If you can help with these items please contact: 

Mary Krautkramer mkrauty@att.net or 920 336-0198 

Mary Kay Paulson mkpaulson@aol.com or 632-7473, co-chairs 

 

FUNDRAISING                                                                
 

Shopping on Amazon – WWW.SMILEAMAZON.COM 

The holidays (and holiday shopping!) will soon be on our “to-do” lists.  If you are going to shop on 

Amazon, please go to www.smileamazon.com to make your purchases.  There is NO EXTRA COST 

to you to use smileamazon, but the BCCWC will benefit a small percentage from any purchases 

you make.  Once you’ve signed up and purchased even one thing, Amazon will almost always direct 

your searches there.  Super easy! 

 

Coupon opportunities – PLATINUM ACCESS CLUB 

Don’t forget to purchase a year membership in the PlatinumAccessClub (PAC).  You may be 

familiar with PAC’s concept, as it is similar to the Entertainment Book.  It gives you over 

300,000 discounts to use locally and nationwide.  The cost is $20 and $10 of every $20 

membership goes back to BCCWC.   Go to http://platinumaccessclub.com, click on the BCCWC 

link to ensure your $20 membership in PAC will be credited to our club.   

 

Download the FREE My Deals app on your phone and you can always have the discounts with 

you.  Or, you can print coupons if you want to from the computer.  

  

Give as a gift, or give to yourself and at the same time give to your club!   Any questions on PAC 

or how to give PAC as a gift contact: 

Scott Rankin, PAC owner (920-277-1579) info@platinumaccessclub.com   

                                

Sue Protzman (498-0528) protz511@new.rr.com 

Lynnette Van Den Heuvel (336-1583) nettiemaayou@me.com 

                                                   Gloria LaViolette (983-9596) glaviolette@new.rr.com, co-chairs  

mailto:mkpaulson@aol.com
http://www.smileamazon.com/
http://www.smileamazon.com/
http://platinumaccessclub.com/
tel:(920)%20277-1579
mailto:info@platinumaccessclub.com
mailto:nettiemaayou@me.com
mailto:glaviolette@new.rr.com
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50/50 Raffle 

Congratulations to Jane Switzer for winning the 50/50 raffle at the September 

luncheon.  Thank you all so much for your continued participation.  The 50/50 

Raffle wouldn’t exist without all of you and your faith! 

Mary Adriansen, Chair 

 

 

LUNA COFFEE 

Attention coffee drinkers - We will be selling LUNA coffee as a new fund-

raiser this year starting in October. 

There will be four flavors to choose from:  

¶ Custom blend designed for BCCWC and will show our logo.  It will be a 

medium roast/full body classic blend of Central and South American 

coffees resulting in a smooth cup with notes of chocolate and nuts with a smoky finish. 

¶ Luna house blend, medium roast/medium body, is our flagship blend featuring Mexican and 

Guatemalan coffees.  Its balanced blend with lots of nutty flavors makes a great drip cof-

fee. 

¶ French roast , dark roast/full body, has a bold, dark, rich and flavorful roast.  Enjoy dark 

chocolate and blackberry flavors, with undertones of tree nuts. 

¶ Decaf French roast , a darker roast of decaffeinated Mexican with a chocolate finish, is well 

balanced, with natural water process decaffeination. 

The coffee bags are 12 oz. and will be pre-sold for $12.00 at the October meeting, with        

delivery the following month (November).  Our club will show a profit of $5.00 per bag. 

We hope this fundraiser appeals to you and that you will bring your checkbook/cash and pre-

order your Luna’s coffee at our October meeting. 

Thank you always for your great support of all BCCWC’s fundraisers. 

 

Lynette Van Den Heuvel (336-1583) nettiemayou@me.com, Chair                      

 

FALL CARD & GAME DAY PARTY 

The BCCWC Fall Card and Game Day Party is Wednesday, October 25, at 

Thornberry Creek from 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM with a delightful lunch served at 

11:00 AM!  Mark your calendar.  It will be here before you know it!  This is always 

a fun day for everyone and at the same time you will be helping our local 

community!  The cost for a day full of fun and prizes is only $35.00.  It includes a 

Basket Raffle, Silent Auction, 50/50 Raffle, Money Tree and Packers Ornament Raffle.  

Reservations will be taken through October 9.  Click on the link below reservation form.                                 
http://www.bccwc.org/app/download/766256411/FALL+Cd_GmDay%2COct%2C2017regFINALpdf.pdf                                                                          

mailto:nettiemayou@me.com
http://www.bccwc.org/app/download/766256411/FALL+Cd_GmDay%2COct%2C2017regFINALpdf.pdf
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One of the “Auction” items will be a “Special Bridge Party.”  This party is limited to the first 

ten teams of two who sign up.  The cost is $75 per player.  The party will be held on either 

November 29 or 30.  There will be cocktails, hors d’oeuvres, a 4-course meal with wine, two 

sets of bridge games and lots of prizes and surprises!  It is a really great time and worth every 

penny!  Sign up will be at the Fall Card and Game Day Party.  

We look forward to hearing from you.   If you have any questions, just let us know! 

Gloria Jonet (468-8682) gloriajonet@yahoo.com 

Sue Protzman (498-0528) protz511@new.rr.com, Co-Chairs 

YUM YUM SHOPPE  

Time to use your baking skills for the October 25 Card & Game Day 

Party at Thornberry Creek.  We need your help for this wonderful 

fundraising venture!  Put your creative baking talents to use, and bring 

in fun things for the bake sale.  Please feel free to donate any home-

made baked goods, or give a cash donation.  All are appreciated.  

We will have drop-off sites for those who are unable to bring it directly to Thornberry. Thank 

you very much to those who assist with this.  

 

 East Side Drop-Off – Mary Adriansen, 2522 Riverside Drive, Green Bay (437-5015)  

West  Side Drop-Off – Carol Anderson, 2015 Ann St, Green Bay (499-4960)  

 

Please call first to make sure they know you are dropping things off . 

If possible, please package your bakery; otherwise we will take care of the packaging when we 

price the goods.  With your help, we  again will make this a huge success!   

Joan Zittlow, Chair (499-5460) joanzittlow@gmail.com 

 

 

YOUNKERS COMMUNITY DAYS 

Younkers Community Days Sales will be: Wednesday, November 8 to Saturday, 

November 11.  For the first time EVER and FOR THIS EVENT ONLY, coupon 

booklets will be good on BONUS BUYS.  Thanks to all who purchased booklets 

at our September 20 luncheon and signed up to volunteer.  We have sold 20 

booklets as of September 21.   

Please help BCCWC by donating $5.00 directly into our treasury when you pur-

chase a booklet.  Donating before  the actual Sale Days increases our “count 

sold” enough to make BCCWC eligible to sell in-store on actual sale days.  Store clerks are also 

selling and this money is divided among the top selling groups for the Bonus Money.  We have 

only one Younkers sale this year so your support is really needed.  Our goal is to match last 

year’s total income of $2,008.65 and have fun along the way.   

mailto:gloriajonet@yahoo.com
https://maps.google.com/?q=2522+Riverside+Drive,+Green+Bay&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:joanzittlow@gmail.com
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Store times, dates and places assigned to us: 

 Wednesday, November 1   12-2 PM  Holmgren Way door;  2-4 PM at Oneida St. door;  

 Monday, November 6   10 AM-2 PM  Holmgren Way door; 

 Tuesday, November 7   12-2 PM Holmgren Way door;  2-4 PM at Oneida St. door  

Tuesday, November 7, we will learn whether we qualify to sell in-store on November 8, 9, 10 or 

11.  Please sign up at the Wednesday, October 18 meeting for times to work. 

  

Rusty Bursa (660-1981) rjbursa8@gmail.com  

                      Gloria La Violette (983-9596) glaviolette@new.rr.com ,Co-Chairs 

SEROOGY SALE 

Get (some) of your Christmas shopping finished early this year! 

 

Your Seroogy's elves, otherwise known as Gina, Audrey and Lisa, are ready to take your orders 

for Christmas goodies.  We will be at the October 18 general meeting.  We are also available by 

phone or email.  Please try to get your order to us by November 8.  But be advised, November 

15 is the very last day we can order before Christmas.  Seroogy's needs time to process the 

order, and we need time to get it ready to bring to the November 15 meeting, or the Christmas 

luncheon.  

Here's what's available:    

*Four flavors of fresh roasted coffee (regular and decaf) : 

     Colombian, Hazelnut, Jamaican Me Crazy and Holiday Traditions  

*Four varieties of gift- boxed chocolates (9 oz) : 

           assorted chocolates, Meltaway sampler, mint Meltaways, caramels, 

           chocolate butter fudge in a tray 

*Last but not least, 4 oz Santas and snowmen for the grandchildren.  

Remember, this is a great fundraiser for our club, generating a 50% profit.  

 

Gina Reinardy (664-6501) ginareinardy@gmail.com 

Audrey Paulus (494-9310) audge@att.net 

Lisa Neal (494-3837) lisajeano@sbcglobal.net, Co-Chairs 

 

BOOK FOR A BUCK 

 

Just a reminder that we will again be doing BOOK FOR A BUCK starting at the 

October 18 meeting.  Start thinking about bringing your gently-read books then. 

Hope you all had a great summer between the raindrops and the sunshine. 

Betty De Grave, Chair (845-9061) robedegrave@centurytel.net 

 

 

https://www.seroogys.com/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi6vMjai7zWAhXG3SYKHZt3CMYQjRwIBw&url=http://www.chocolatebuttons.co.uk/giant-chocolate-santa-31cm-high-box-of-6.html&psig=AFQjCNFT4a3PwZ
mailto:rjbursa8@gmail.com
mailto:glaviolette@new.rr.com
mailto:ginareinardy@gmail.com
mailto:audge@att.net
mailto:lisajeano@sbcglobal.net
mailto:robedegrave@centurytel.net
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CIGAR BOXES FOR SALE 

Look for festively decorated cigar boxes for sale at meetings in the near future, as well as at 

the Card & Game Day Party.  They’ll be an attractive addition to your home, and make wonderful 

gifts for someone on your holiday list. 

Bonnie Zima, Chair 

 

FELLOWSHIP 

 

BCCWC BOOK CLUB  

Monday, October 2,  at 1:00 PM we will meet at the Kress Family Library in De Pere.  The book 

being discussed is "A Man Called Ove" by Fredrik Backman.  Marge Bork will be our discussion 

leader. 

LOOKING AHEAD.....Monday, November 6 our book is "The Light Between Oceans" by 

M.L.Stedman.  Our leader will be Ann Sullivan. 

BOOK SUMMARY: The location is an isolated island off Australia's coast.   

A young couple deals with births, deaths, and morals.  There are beautiful de-

scriptions of the landscape.  The story takes place in the 1900's. 

OUR SCHEDULE for the coming year can be found in the Kress Family Library 

Calendar, our Website Fellowship Page, on the BCCWC website calendar, and in our 

BCCWC Directory and Program.  Book Club is open to the public.  Members are en-

couraged to bring friends, family members or neighbors.  You may come to every 

discussion, or whenever time allows. 
 

                                                  Kay Adams, Chair (336-5321) pepperkayadams@hotmail.com, Chair 

 

GIRLS NIGHT OUT -Fall Planting Class at Mayflower Greenhouse 

Beautiful planters went home with each of 16 lovely BCCWC members at the end of the fall 

planting class at Mayflower on September 21.  

Some brought their own containers, others pur-

chased them there, and each person got her 

hands dirty to create an arrangement that was 

festive for fall!  The evening ended with socializ-

ing over refreshments and snicky-snacks.  

                                              Nancy Daniels, 

(499-4995) danielsna@aol.com 

 

 

 

Good times, ladies…. 

mailto:pepperkayadams@hotmail.com
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FURTHER FELLOWSHIP ACTIVITIES 

The year kicked off with a fun “make and take” fall container  at Mayflower Greenhouse on   

September 21.  The following week saw Mah Jongg lessons begin.  While a bit over whelming at 

first, the ladies did very well as they learned about craks, dragons and bams!  

Some of our upcoming activities will be at the Bay Family Restaurant on Military.  Since they 

don’t charge us for the use of their room, (a $75 savings), members are  encouraged to dine 

there either before or after the activity.  We can eat right in the room as a group.   

Monthly Activities: 

¶ Book Club, First Monday of the month at Kress Family Library.    Kay Adams is chair.  

  

¶ Second Wednesday Card/Game Day (new title) will be the second Wednesday of the 

month in the lower level of the De Pere Community Center.  1:00 - 4:00 PM.  Gather your 

friends and cards, dominoes or other games for a fun afternoon!  The De Pere Community 

Center is holding a food drive for local school children during October.  You are en-

couraged to bring dry cereal, granola bars, applesauce, peanut butter, mixed nuts, 

fruit cups or oatmeal.  

 

¶ Movie & a Bite to Eat:  Watch a 4:00 PM movie & then grab a bite to eat.  Last Tuesday 

of the month.  Bay Park Cinema. 

 

New this Year : 

 

¶ Mah Jongg lessons began on September 27.  Three tables of ladies are participating in the 

fun.  Lessons will continue on October 4 and October 11.  Please consider contributing to 

the food drive at the Center.  (see note above)  This class might be repeated if there’s 

enough interest.   

 

¶ Create a Mesh Wreath (Registration details are found on the website, due Nov. 5.) 

o November 10, 10:00 AM - 12 noon (Bay Family Restaurant, back room)   

Come for breakfast before or stay for lunch! 

Materials:  (Found at Hobby Lobby, Stein’s, WalMart, JoAnn’s, Michaels, Dollar Store, etc.) 

o 1 2- or 3-tiered metal ring/frame with pipe cleaners attached (or buy a bag of 

pipe cleaners if ring/frame doesn’t have them) 

o 1 roll of 10 inch by 10 yards mesh ribbon 

o Other ribbon or adornments as you prefer 

o Scissors and a 10” measuring guide/ruler 
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Back by popular demand!  Decorated Silverware! (new location from last year) 

We will decorate silverware, serving pieces or appetizer utensils on Thursday,October 5, at 

the Bay Family Restaurant in the back room near the motel.  Let’s meet for lunch and then 

Rita Dufour will lead us in decorating any serving utensil you’d like to embellish with beads 

and/or buttons.  Bring what you’d like to work on, and she will help you create a one-of-a-kind 

gift for either yourself or a friend or a relative.  Cost:  $5 

(This class will be repeated on Thursday, November 10, from 1:30 - 3:30 PM.) 

 

Á Registration Due:  October 5 (mail check payable to Sue Sinclair to sign up).  WE ONLY 

HAVE 1 PERSON SIGNED UP AT THIS POINT.  PLEASE MAIL A CHECK TO SUE 

ASAP AND CALL HER TO LET HER KNOW OF YOUR INTERST. We need 10 paid 

participants for this workshop to be held. Maximum:  15 Registration form: 

http://www.bccwc.org/app/download/766299735/silverware+flyer+2017.pdf 

Á Bring silverware piece you want to decorate. Pieces should have a flat handle for ease of 

decorating.   

Á Purchase beads and buttons and other adornments (must be able to thread on fine wire) 

at either JoAnn’s, Michaels, other beading places.  Vary the sizes for added interest.   

Á Bring a needle-nose pliers if you have one.   

Á Lunch:  noon, project begins at 1:00 PM 

 

Coming this winter: 
 

× Wine Tasting at Mona Rose Winery on Packerland Drive is scheduled for 

Thursday, February 8, at 4:00 PM.  Details to follow!  

× A cooking class will be scheduled after the holidays.  Stay tuned! 

 

Reminder:  BCCWC members are invited to attend the Fireside Christmas Show on Sunday, 

November 12. Contact Phyllis at J&J Travelers for details. (498-1207)  www.jjtravelers.com 

If anyone has an idea on a fun activity that they’d like to suggest and chair, just talk to Sue or 

Bonnie.  We are off to a great start!  

 

Sue Sinclair(432-3428) upnative1979@yahoo.com, 728 Derby Lane, GB  54301 

 Bonnie Lemense(434-1258) bonnleme@att.net Co-Chairs 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bccwc.org/app/download/766299735/silverware+flyer+2017.pdf
http://www.jjtravelers.com/
mailto:upnative1979@yahoo.com
mailto:bonnleme@att.net
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COMMUNICATIONS 

BCCWC DIRECTORY   

If you have not already done so, remember to pick up your BCCWC Directory at 

the October general meeting.  If you will not be there, please arrange to have a 

friend pick it up for you. 

 

Yours in fellowship, fun, and community good works, 

Kathy Szymanski and Linda Curl, Co-Editors, BCCWC Communications Team 

Brown County Community Women’s Club, Inc. 

www.bccwc.org 

http://www.bccwc.org/

